GLENSIDE COUNTRY PRACTICE

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP MEETING

6th March 2014
MINUTES
Present :

Dr Ritabrata Ray - Partner



Gill Stafford – Practice Manager




Karen Bates – Assistant Practice Manager



Malcolm Brown




Peter Cox




Jeannette Holmes




Arthur Adams



Celia Proctor
Apologies : 

Paul Gallop



Tony King & Val King




Doug Carbine-Evans
Virtual Members :
The Shires School




Diana White




Chloe Rayson




James Close

	
	ACTION

	Minutes from Previous Meeting
These were thought to be a true record


	

	Matters Arising
Nil
	

	Patient Questionnaire Results
All members were given a hard copy of the results from the latest patient questionnaire.  It was felt that overall the practice scored highly, between Good to Excellent on all sections, with an overall average of Excellent.  

All negative comments were read through and it was felt that there was nothing of great concern, below are the items that need looking at.

The parking at Corby Glen, which will be looked at over the next year or so, with all practice ongoing improvements.

People are still experiencing problems getting through on the telephone to Castle Bytham.  It was agreed that it would probably be better if we could have  a “call waiting” message while you were waiting, so you know how to you would have to wait before the telephone would be answered.  Gill will look in to having this put in place at Castle Bytham.  Karen also suggested that small A5 leaflets be put in the repeat prescription bags for 1 month, highlighting services at the practice including all the online services as a reminder to patients.

Lighting over the ramped entrance at Castle Bytham was felt to still be inadequate.  Gill to speak to Carl about getting brighter bulbs maybe having an additional light put up.  All agreed this would be a good idea.

	GS & KB

	Doctor Update
Dr Ray updated all present regarding the situation with new doctors.  Dr Patel is still on long term sick leave and at present we do not know when or if this situation will change.  Dr Julie Webster has now started at the practice and will be working all day Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday.  Dr Kasi is now doing all day Wednesday, Thursday and Friday, while Dr Ray is doing Monday, Tuesday, Thursday and Friday.  All doctors will be working at both sites.

	

	Anything Goes Chat at Castle Bytham
Dr Ray attended the “anything goes” meeting in Castle Bytham and gave them a talk about the surgery (all members given a hard copy of the slides) Dr Ray would like to do this talk in other villages within the practice area.  All members were asked if they could find out anything local and to let Karen know.  Dr Ray also asked for a hard copy to be made available for all patients to read in the waiting room.
	ALL

	Donation to Cancer Research
Gill handed Jeanette £45.40 donation, which was raised at the Christmas raffle.  Jeanette to arrange a receipt to be sent to the surgery.

	JH

	Any Other Business
It was highlighted that the text messaging services appears not to be work correctly.  Gill to look in to this and check settings.
DNA’s were discussed again, as in 2013 we have 156 ½ hours of appointments not attended.  One idea was to send a letter to patients who do not attend, via the PPG group.  All members thought this was a good idea.  Letter to be drafted and sent to members of the group for approval before sending to patients.

It was felt that a good way of getting information to patients cheaply would be via email.  A form for consent to be devised and given to patients and a general Glenside email address made.  All newsletters, questionnaires etc can then be emailed to patients.

Karen asked the group if they thought it would be a good idea to have a stall at the summer fair and all present agreed.  Karen and Gill to make contact and book a stall.  Dr Ray asked all present if they could let us know of any other fetes/fairs in the practice area that we could also attend.  Celia recommended the Market Overton Feast Weekend and will find out who we need to contact.

Over the counter products were discussed and again all present thought that this would be beneficial to patients.  Karen and Dr Ray to look in to which products to stock.  If any members have any suggestions of products, please contact Karen.

A discussion took place regarding “better information means better care” leaflet that was sent to all households by NHS England.  Peter Cox suggested that we advertise this in the surgery as he feels not everyone would fully understand.  Karen to produce information poster.  Karen did explain that there were dissent forms already in place for patients to complete.

Celia asked Dr Ray if he had ever thought of opening up the surgery for self help groups.  Dr Ray explained that the only issue with this would be confidentiality.  Celia did also suggest that we have a “book club” where patients can bring in books they no longer want and a donation can be made to the practice patients fund.  This was thought to be a good idea.  Gill to discuss with Dr Ray as to where these could be stored and if feasible.
Gill to contact the parish council regarding the land at the side of the main road in Corby Glen to see if we can get approval for an A board to be erected to give directions to the surgery.

NHS England have instructed all surgeries that any patient aged 75 and over are to have a “named” GP.  Currently all patients are registered with Dr Ray, however, there is an option to put “usual” GP.  It was suggested that if a patient sees one of the doctors on a regular basis, this would become their “usual GP”.  However, patients can still see any doctor of their choice.
5 envelopes with practice leaflets and welcome letters were given to all members to hand to friends/family who they know are not registered at the practice.

It was also suggested that practice information packs are left at Kendrew Barracks.  Gill to speak to Kelly (medical secretary) who has links with the barracks.


	GS
GS & KB
GS & KB
ALL
KB

GS & RR

GS

	Date and time of next Meeting

The date and time of the next meeting is Tuesday July 8th 2014 at 1.30pm at the Corby Glen surgery waiting room.   
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